The Borough Councll of Calderdale (A629, Southern Section, Halifax)
(Highway Improvements) (West Yorkshire Plus Transport Fund, Phase 1b)
(Calder and Hebble Navigation Bridge) Scheme 2020

THE Borough Council of Calderdale hereby give notice that they have made and submitted
to the Secretary of State for Transport for confirmation, a scheme under section 106(3) of
the Highways Act 1980 authorising the Council to construct as part of the improvements to
Salterhebble Hill (A829), Huddersfield Road (A629) and Elland Wood Bottom (A629),
Wakefield Road (A6026) Stainland Road (B6112) Bankhouse Lane, Jubilee Road and Exley
Bank at Salterhebble, Halifax:

A bridge over the navigable waters of the Calder and Hebble Navigation from a point on the
west bank of the Calder and Hebble Navigation in Salterhebble approximately 325 metres
south-east of the C132 Stainland Road Canal Bridge to a point on the east bank of the
Calder and Hebble Navigation in Salterhebble approximately 350 metres south-east of the
C132 Stainland Road Canal Bridge.

The bridge will have a skewed clear span of 35.8 metres. The soffit shall not be less than 2.7
metres above the towpath.The existing minimum clear navigable waterway is to be
maintained. The bridge will be 18.10 metres wide. This incorporates two 0.6 metre parapets,
a 0.6 metre verge on the southern side, a 13.3 metre carriageway and a 3.0 metre shared
footway/ cycleway on the northem side.

COPIES of the Scheme and of the relevant plans and specifications may be inspected free
of charge from 18" June 2020 to 30 July 2020 v online at
http://www. caiderdalenextchapter.co.uk/projects/a629-calder-and-hebble-junction.  For a
copy of the Scheme and relevant plan contact the Department for Transport at
nationalcaseworkcidft.cov.uk. or Penelope Dargan-Makin at Calderdale Borough Council

Penelope, da[ganmakln@calderdale gov.uk or phone on 07967767003. Alternativly contact
or Kimberley Wadsworth at Calderdale Borough Council

Kimberley. Wadsworth@calderdale.gov.uk or phone 07545 845459,

ANY PERSON may not later than 30% July 2020 object to the confirmation of the Scheme by
notice to the Secretary of State for Transport, National Casework Team, Depariment for
Transport, Tyneside House, Skinnerbumn Road, Newcastle upon Tyne NE4 7AR
nationalcasework(@dft.c ov.uk stating the grounds for objection.

In submitting an objection it should be noted that your personal data and correspondence
will be passed by the Secretary of State for Transport to the Council to enable your objection
to be considered. Where the scheme becomes the subject of Public Inquiry procedures, all
correspondence is copied to the Inspector conducting the Inquiry and will be kept in the PI
library, where it is publicly available. If you do not wish your personal data to be forwarded,
please state your reasons when submitting your objection and the Secretary of State will
copy your representations, with your name and address removed, to the Council and if there
is to be a Public, Local Inquiry they will be seen by the Inspector who may give them less
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Dated: 18 June 2020



